
 

 

F4 Technical Advisory Memo 
 

№:             TAMF4-2021-002 

Date:         January 29, 2021 

Subject:    Transmission Compliance and Service Reminder 
 
Transmission compliance 
At 2021 championship events, transmission compliance will continue to be enforced as defined in 
TAMF4-2020-006.  The rule interpretations and enforcement procedures defined in that TAM will 
remain in effect at all 2021 championship events. 
 
Specific procedures that will continue in 2021 include, but are not limited to: 

 Correct seals remain required at all inspections, including annual, pre-event, and post-session. 

 Removal of seals for any reason by teams requires prior approval of the technical director. 
Seals missing without prior approval will be reported as a technical violation. 

 Rear cover seals missing with prior approval may, at the Technical Director’s discretion, be replaced 
following inspection by Sadev or the technical staff. 

 Missing case split seals at the diff will require inspection by Sadev.  Contact them to schedule. 

 Sadev USA remains the only authorized transmission service provider. 
The above items are for information only and do not change or supersede the rule interpretations and 
enforcement procedures defined in TAMF4-2020-006. 
 
Continuing as in previous seasons, all Technical Advisory Memos (not just transmission-related) will 
remain in effect until specifically superseded or cancelled.  This includes all TAMs from previous 
seasons, including TAMF4-2020-006. 
 
Service reminder 
Sadev reports that the number of transmissions sent to them for winter service since the end of the 
2020 season is less than normal.  With the first championship event scheduled at Road Atlanta for 
March 25-28, teams are reminded not to wait until the last minute to send transmissions to Sadev.  
Contact Justin Surprenant at Sadev as soon as possible to insure that your transmission service can be 
completed before Road Atlanta. 


